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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF PSYCHOLOGISTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Monday, March 3, 2008 at 9:00 a.m.
PLACE:
Division of Professional Regulation  


861 Silver Lake Blvd. Suite 203


Conference Room A


Dover, Delaware

MINUTES FOR APPROVAL: 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT
Dr. Gary Johnson, Professional Member, President
Dr. Gordon DiRenzo, Professional Member, Vice President
Dr. Joseph Keyes, Professional Member

Dr. Martha Boston, Professional Member  

Joan McDonough, Public Member
Hollis Anglin, Public Member, Secretary

Eleanor Allione, Public Member

MEMBERS ABSENT
Dr. Merris Hollingsworth, Professional Member
Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General PRESENT

Christopher Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General
Judy Letterman, Administrative Specialist 

OTHERS PRESENT
Dr. Lisa M. Pistone

Wayne Marvel, Attorney
Vera Sikes, Court Reporter

CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Johnson called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the February 4, 2008 minutes for approval.  A motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Ms. McDonough to approve the minutes as presented.   The motion unanimously carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Show Cause Hearing

Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was to show cause why the Board should not revoke or suspend the license of Lisa Pistone. The Board members were introduced.

In October 2007, Ms. Pistone was first notified by regular and certified mail that she had been chosen to participate in an audit for the 2005-2007 renewal period and was requested to submit certificates of attendance for all continuing education courses completed for renewal.
On January 7, 2008, Dr. Pistone to provide the Board with full documentation, showing 40 CEs taken prior to the renewal date by the February meeting and if she did not produce the requested documentation, a show cause hearing would go forward at the Board’s meeting on March 3, 2008.

On February 11, 2008, because she failed to comply with the terms of the post-renewal audit,

Ms. Pistone was notified by regular and certified mail that a Show Cause hearing was scheduled for March.  

Ms. Pistone was represented by council and sworn in by the court reporter.

Ms. Pistone informed the Board that she has had some memory problems, for which she sought treatment, and thought that she had obtained the required continuing education of 40 hours,  , but can only produce proof for 34.5 CE’s. She has researched all her files and cancelled checks and was unable to find the additional hours needed to comply. She also stated that she had no diagnosis but pleaded to the Board that the possibility of losing license and her job would be a severe hardship.
The Board asked her about not meeting the continuing education requirements for other renewal periods. She stated that she had requested and was approved for an extension to complete her continuing education requirements due to illness for previous renewals.
The Board went off the record and into deliberations.
When the Board went back on the record, a motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Dr. Keyes to require Ms. Pistone to:


1. Have the treating professional submit a letter to the board relating to the onset, diagnosis, treatment plan, effectiveness of the treatment, and the progress of her condition.


2. Require supervision by a license psychologist for 6 months and have the supervisor report monthly to the board on any problems.

3. Complete 6 hours of ethics and record keeping to making up for the current CE deficiency.

4. Be issued a letter of reprimand and if the above documentation is not received, her license will be suspended until the board has received the information.

Items 1 and 2 are to be submitted to the Board by April 4, 2008.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Verbatim testimony was taken by the court reporter.
The hearing closed at 10:55 a.m.

Mr. Spizzirri asked that the agenda be amended to include 3.2 Dr. Wilson and 4.2 Draft Legislation
Dr. Wilson

 Mr. Spizzirri informed the Board that Dr. Wilson has requested that the hearing be rescheduled. The Board was in agreement with his request.
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Application to Sit for EPPP Examination 
A motion was made by Dr. Keyes, seconded by Dr. DiRenzo, to approve Rebecca Richmond and Kelly Tan-Haase to sit for the EPPP examination.   The motion unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Anglin, seconded by Dr. DiRenzo, to approved Helena Chandler to sit for the EPPP examination.  The motion unanimously carried.  

Draft Legislation

Mr. Spizzirri presented the Board for review a draft of the proposed change to section 3509 (a) (2) a of the Board statute.

A motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Ms. Allione to approve the changes to the draft.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Other Business before the Board (For Discussion Only)
The Board would like to track the progress of the licensees who are being monitored and wanted to add as a permanent agenda item under Unfinished  Business, “Monitoring” and list on the April’s agenda, Dr. Keogh and Dr. Pistone.
Public Comment

No public comment.
Next Meeting Date
The next Board meeting will be held on April 7, 2008.
Adjournment

A motion was made by Dr. DiRenzo, seconded by Dr. Keyes to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.    The meeting adjourned at 11:40 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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